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           Shasta Miners & Prospectors 
Association (SMPA)  NEWSLETTER   

Miner  of the Month for  Jan.  2015 

Mary Ann Stevens 

  Founded in 1959, Shasta Miners & Prospectors Association is a non-profit organization that helps small-scale miners and pro-
spectors while educating the public about mining.  The Association offers gold-bearing claims that the members can enjoy using 
with full access and we hold monthly meetings that are open to the public. 

 

Miner of the 

Month 

Mary Ann Stevens 
  Congratulations!  

 
Thank you f or taking on  the chair of  

SMPA’s logo clothing 

Jan. 15, 2015 Presentation  

great and unique metal detecting finds  
Demonstration of  great and unique metal detecting finds by, 
long time SMPA members, Keith and Jane Young. Keith says it is 
amazing what you can find on private land. Some of the items 
need identification. We are hoping members can help us do that 
during the presentation. We will also  talk about the some of the 
metal detecting “do and don’t”  tips regarding private land vs. 
public lands detecting. 
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&)234 0ÒÉÚÅȡ Deus Wireless Metal Detector ($2500) Donated by Chip Hess, 
Owner,  Miners Cache 

 3ÅÃÏÎÄ 0ÒÉÚÅȡ Gold Nugget (value about$400)  Paid for by SMPA 

4ÈÉÒÄ 0ÒÉÚÅȡ Garrett Pinpointer Paid for by SMPA 

&ÏÒÔÈ 0ÒÉÚÅ: : Miner Quilt donated and handmade by Cassie Zucco 

&ÉÆÔÈ 0ÒÉÚÅȡ Panning Set Donated by Chip Hess 

3ÉØÔÈ 0ÒÉÚÅȡȡ Gold Magic “Spiral” Gold Recovery donated by Russ Kallem 

 
/ÔÈÅÒ $ÏÎÁÔÅÄ  0ÒÉÚÅÓ 

Market St. Steakhouse  donated by Cyrus Herrera, Owner  J & J Pumps  $50 (2) 

Miner’s Cache gift card donated by Chip Hess $50 (2) 

Outback Steak house gift card $50  donated by Outback 

Logan’s Steak House gift Card $ 50 donated by  Logan’s 

Handmade Wreath made by Kim Davis 

Handmade Afghan made by Stacy Hess 

Replica car models donated by Red Passman 

Gold Suction  tool made by Bob Carpenter 

 

WINNERS 

Joseph Coe 

  

Kenny Chinn 

Phillip Salazar   

Frankie Carpenter 

Kenneth DeHay 

Cyrus Herrera re-gifted and won by Bob 

Carpenter 

  

James Tappenbeck and Diana Clayton 

Kevin Turner and Rich Brown 

Dave Mann 

Lynn Deaton (?) 

Paul Purington 

Val Smalley 

Russ Brubaker 

Cyrus Herrera 

Christmas  Party  Dec 18, 2014  About 125 people were in attendance. Mike Abernathy played Santa 
Clause. The Constantino’s made this beautiful miner’s cake . The potluck turned out well with lots of food. 

Bob Carpenter and Donna Davis did a great job on the gift exchange.  Lou White’s band was great. 
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O ffi c e r s 

P r e s i d e n t 
D ia n a  C la yt o n               ( 5 3 0 )  5 2 4 - 1 2 2 6  
d ia n a e c la y t o n @ a o l . co m  

 Vice President   
D o n n a  D a v i s             ( 5 3 0 )  6 2 3 - 0 7 4 4   
d j d _1 9 6 3 _2 0 0 6 @ ya h o o . co m  

Secretary 
S u s a n  D o y le            ( 5 3 0 ) - 5 4 9 - 3 0 3 9  
d o y l ew t@ a o l . c o m  

Treasurer  

W a yn e  K i n g             ( 5 3 0 ) - 396-2207 
 kingwg@yahoo.com 

Directors 
Chip Hess                              ( 5 3 0 )  4 1 0 - 3 1 2 2  
placergold@email.com 
Kenny Chinn                          (5 3 0 )  5 1 0 - 0 1 7 8  
buctgrd@yahoo.com 
Dick Kingsmore                    ( 5 3 0 )  4 1 0 - 3 1 2 2  
dk1043@frontiernet.net 
Douglas Mueller                   (7 1 6 ) - 6 2 2 - 8 3 1 0  
mrdug2001@gmail.com 
 

Legislation 
C h ip  H es s                  ( 5 3 0 )  4 1 0 - 3 1 2 2  
p la ce rg o ld @ em a i l . c o m  
M in er ’ s  C a ch e  
 

Metal Detecting Outings 
Bi l l  D o y le                  ( 5 3 0 ) - 5 4 9 - 3 0 3 9  
d o y l ew t@ a o l . c o m  

 
Claims /Outings 

M ik e  A b e r n a t h y        ( 5 3 0 )  6 3 8 - 6 7 1 7  
u cn o k i s s @ y a h o o . co m  
Bo b  B u r d ett               ( 5 3 0 )  4 7 4 - 4 4 8 8  
Bo b  C a rp e n t e r           ( 5 3 0 )  3 5 7 - 5 3 3 1  
K en n y  C h in n              ( 5 3 0 )  5 1 0 - 0 1 7 8  
G en e  C la y t o n             ( 5 3 0 )  2 2 2 - 6 0 7 0  

 
SMPA Logo Clothing  

Mary Ann Stevens          (5 3 0 )  3 4 7 - 1 6 7 9  
stvnsjms@sbcglobal.net  

 

Membership  
Donna Davis                  ( 5 3 0 )  6 2 3 - 0 7 4 4   
d j d _1 9 6 3 _2 0 0 6 @ ya h o o . co m  
 

Web S ite  Adm inistra tor  
D a v id  D o b b er (           5 3 0 )  4 1 0 - 3 1 2 2  
d . d o b b er@ s b cg lo b a l . n et  
Web: www.shastaminersandprospectors.org 
 
To access: find out what your user name and 
password is. The newsletter is posted to mem-
ber site for current month and moved to the 
public access the following month.  
 
Newsletter is sent via email unless otherwise 
indicated.  IF you have an email address and not 
getting your newsletter, be sure to check spam 
or junk mail.  

  ! ÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔȟ  $ÉÁÎÁ #ÌÁÙÔÏÎ  

Dear Shasta Miners and Prospectors  
 I hope that 2015 bring to all of us good health, happiness and 
much success.  This year is going to be very exciting, especially 
in hearing that we  might be in the water for dredging again.  
Hopefully we will have written confirmation of good news by 
the Jan 15 meeting. 
The SMPA members express our deepest sorrow at the lost of 
Jerry Hobbs, President of PLP, Public Lands for the People.  
Our prayers are with him and his family.  There are not 

enough words to describe how much we appreciate Jerry’s advocacy for people and 
their rights and to the legacy he leaves behind.  Thank you Jerry.  He will truly be 
missed. May he rest in peace. 
 
Kenneth DeHay, a long time SMPA member is currently recovering from a massive 
stoke at Christmas.  He is currently on his way to getting well  at  Oak River Rehab.  We 
wish you a speedy and full recovery, so that you can have fun with the panning kit 
won at the Christmas raffle. 
 
We have received great reports about the Christmas Party and  we will try to have the 
party again next year in the same place.  The food was great.  We had about 125 in 
attendance.  An  extraordinary amount of people volunteered help this year  to make 
the party a success.  I know how much I truly  value all the work and I know members 
enjoyed the end result.  Thank you so much. We have many talented people in SMPA. 
The raffle this year was one of the most successful raffles yet as a result of all the won-
derful donations for the raffle.  Thanks to the Lou White Band for a great night and for 
calling Phillip, winner of the pinpointer.  It was certainly a funny and unexpected call.  
You had to be there to appreciate the moment.  It was nice to see more people danc-
ing to Lou White’s Music. 
 
It was a joy to see Hettie and Al Schroeder accept the  ƳƛƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ award.  
Hettie said she considered the party  the best  anniversary  party for them as they 
were married for over 30 years on Dec 18.  
 
Congratulations to Chip Hess for the aƛƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ Award which is well deserved 
and to all the recipients of  ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ this year.  Appreciation awards went 
to Kenny Chinn, Mike Abernathy and Gene Clayton for the many hours of  work to bring new 
claims to the association,  Bill Doyle for extra work with groups this year, Stacy Hess for her 
extra contributions on keeping track of member needs and including ideas that make the sign-in 
process effective, Don and Linda Bova for all the donations and service as a board member for 
many years,  Betty Leas, Larry and Phyllis Bogges for all their additional fortitude towards the 
success of SMPA, David Dobber for his many hours keeping our web site updated and Ed Cressy 
for his years taking care of our logo clothing.  All  the  recipients for the ƳƛƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ 
award for 2014 too has greatly contributed in the success of SMPA.  Although many of the vol-
unteers weren’t mentioned by name, you know who you are and I personally thank you for all 

your hard work. Thanks to everyone for making 2014 a great year.  
 
The newsletter is only 4 pages this month.  We will return to the usual format next month.  We 
are still trying to get pictures from anyone who took pictures.  If you took a picture at the party 
and would like to see it in the newsletter next month please be sure to send to me via email at 
dianaeclayton@aol.com. 
 
Lastly, thanks to Bob Carpenter and to Donna Davis for all the time and thoughtfulness spent on 
making the gift exchange work and to Santa Clause (Mike Abernathy)  for making the event fun, 
especially for the kids.  It was truly a great Christmas party.  I hope to see you again for the first 
meeting of 2015 on Jan 15. 

SMPA Officers and Board Members 

If you need information about the club 

activities  please contact us.  

           Shasta Miners & Prospectors Association (SMPA)  NEWSLETTER   

Diana Clayton  

mailto:stvnsjms@sbcglobal.net


Jan. 2015   Pg. 3 

 

           Shasta Miners & Prospectors Association (SMPA)  NEWSLETTER   

http://www.monex.com/liveprices               GOLD and Silver Jan 9 2015 

Donna Davis 
djd_1963_2006@yahoo.com 

 

 Hello fellow miners, 
 Happy New Year Everyone!!  Hope that is going to be a great one for all!!  Special 
thanks go out to our President Diana Clayton for hosting a wonderful Christmas party!!! Hope 
that everyone who attended had lots of fun   I know that I did!! We are already planning on hav-
ing it there again this year as it worked out beautifully!!! Another big thank you goes out to the 
VFW Ladies Auxiliary for cooking all day and making it tasty too!!  PLP member Jerry Hobbs re-
cently passed away RIP JERRY.  He will be greatly missed by all. One of our members is on the 
recovery list. Kenneth DeHay is recovering at Oak River Rehab in Anderson. Best of luck to him 
and his family.  Hope to see all of you at the next meeting which happens to be next Thursday 
Jan 15th.  Keep on mining     
Donna Davis 
V. President and membership chairperson 

Monex Spot Prices  Change Open High Low 

Monex Spot Gold 1211.00  -3.00 1210.00 1216.00 1207.00 

Monex Spot Silver 16.44  -0.13 16.52 16.64 16.33 

Claims Outings:  Sat. following general meeting.   Outing will be at the Can Do Claims 

Sat. Jan 17.  Kenny Chinn  and Gene Clayton will be at the Claims.  Mike Abernathy reported he is out of 
town for a couple of weeks in Torrance Ca working. Michael Abernathy, Claims Chair.  Email: 
Ucnokiss@yahoo.com     Call Kenny or Gene for more details if needed. 

Metal Detector Outings:  Outings usually follow the  

 Second Sat. morning after our regular scheduled meeting. Jan 24 location will be announced at meeting.  Bill 
Doyle, Metal Detecting Chair.   Email: doylewt@aol.com  or call (530) -549-3039  

Results of  December 27,  2014 Metal Detecting Outing 

The December outing held at Juniper School was well attended and very productive. In attendance were the following:  Diana Clay-
ton and 5 of her family members, Dick Kingsmore, Robert Burnett, Jim Wilkinson, Mike Abernathy, David Pettijohn, Maurice Huff, 
Marcus Griffith, Wayne King, Cindy Genaro, Tom Kibat, Ed Doyle and myself.   Among the finds were a ring set with blue and white 
stones, found by Tom Kibat; a beautiful gold ring, found by Maurice Huff; and a gold chain with an opal pendant, found by David 
Pettijohn.  In addition to these finds a great amount of coinage was found by all, along with a silver, arrow shaped, pendant found 
by Dick Kingsmore. There were hunters new to the hobby as well as experienced hunters and those in need of advice were given 
assistance and hints for successful detecting as requested.  Hopefully the success of this outing will carry over into the New Year, 
until then Happy New Year and good hunting.  Bill  

 HIDDEN COIN  Monthly Contest. The coin is still out there. 

First Clue:  Dec 2014 The Ohio State marching band is called the ................ 

 Receive a degree from the School of Arts 
 Observe a baseball game from the second  tier of the seats 

 Second clue: Jan 2015 

Google Earth North Lake Blvd. Find the street that rhymes with the word Wyatt. 
Art School, Tennis Courts, and Baseball Field. 

       
 I hope this helps.  Robert Graff email robert.graff@sbcglobal.net Phone 530-378-1226  I'm free any day of the week if 
members want to get together and check out the hunt for the hidden coin. I have experience with most detectors and 
have hunted through WW2  fortifications in Italy to Florida beaches. What I'm seeing is people have detectors but need 
help with the settings, so I am happy to help.   

http://www.monex.com/liveprices
http://www.monex.com/prods/gold.html
http://www.monex.com/prods/silver.html
mailto:robert.graff@sbcglobal.net
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Place 

Stamp 

Here 

Shasta Miners & Prospectors Association 

P.O. Box 10929 

Anderson  CA 96007 

Your Membership Expiration Date is on your mailing label 

 

SMPA   
Board of Directors 

Meeting     
First Wed of Month 

  at   6 PM  
±L¢¢[9{  Restaurant  

2385 North St. Anderson  
Members are always welcome to 

attend. 6 PM dinner;  
at 7 PM meeting. 

  

 

Jan. 15, 2015 Meeting 
Monthly General Meeting 

Third Thursday of Month at 7 PM  
Anderson Grange Hall     8085 Airport Rd, Redding  Across from Kent’s Groceries 

 
great and unique metal detecting finds  

Demonstration of  great and unique metal detecting finds by long time SMPA members, 
Keith and Jane Young. Keith says it is amazing what you can find on private land. Some of 

the items need identification. We are hoping members can help us do that dur-
ing the presentation. We will also  talk about the some of the metal de-
tecting “do and don’t”  tips regarding private land vs. public lands de-
tecting. 

Shasta Miners and Prospectors Association (SMPA)  


